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State/Territory Name: Florida 

State Plan Amendment (SPA) #: 13-007 

This file contains the following documents in the order listed:  

1) Regional Office Follow-up Approval Letter 
2) Pharmacy Approval Letter 
3) CMS 179 Form 
4) Approved SPA Pages 
5) Drug Rebate 

 

 



 
 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Atlanta Regional Office 
61 Forsyth Street, Suite 4T20 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303 
 
DIVISION OF MEDICAID & CHILDREN’S HEALTH OPERATIONS 
 
September 12, 2013     
 
Mr. Justin Senior  
Deputy Secretary for Medicaid 
Agency for Health Care Administration 
2727 Mahan Drive, Mailstop #20 
Tallahassee, Florida  32308 
 
Attention: April Cook 
 
RE: Title XIX State Plan Amendment, FL 13-007 
 
Dear Mr. Senior: 
 
This is to affirm approval of the above referenced State Plan Amendment which was submitted to the 
Regional Office on June 17, 2013.  The State’s requested effective date of August 1, 2013 has been 
accepted. 
 
Enclosed for your records are: 
 

1.   a copy of the approval letter dated September 10, 2013 that was submitted to the State by 
Larry Reed, Director, Division of Pharmacy; 

 
2.   the original signed 179; and  
 
3.   the approved plan pages. 

 
If you have any additional questions regarding this amendment, please contact Etta Hawkins, State 
Coordinator for Florida, at 404-562-7429. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
//s// 

        
Charna R. Pettaway 

      Acting Associate Regional Administrator 
      Division of Medicaid & Children’s Health Operations 
 
Enclosure(s) 
 



 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 
 
Disabled & Elderly Health Programs Group 
 
September 10, 2013 
 
Justin M. Senior 
Deputy Secretary for Medicaid 
Agency for Health Care Administration 
2727 Mahan Drive, Mail Stop #8 
Tallahassee, FL 32308 
Attention: April Cook 
 
Dear Mr. Senior:  
 
We have reviewed Florida State Plan Amendment (SPA) 13-007, Supplemental Rebate Agreement, 
received in the Regional Office on June 17, 2013.  This amendment proposed to update the 
Supplemental Rebate Agreement to include rebate payments generated by Managed Care 
Organization (MCO) generated prescriptions.  
 
We are pleased to inform you that the amendment is approved, effective August 1, 2013. A copy of 
the CMS-179 form, as well as the pages approved for incorporation into the Florida state plan, will be 
forwarded by the Atlanta Regional Office.  If you have any questions regarding this amendment, 
please contact Terry Simananda at (410) 786-8144. 
 
        Sincerely, 
 
        /s/  
         

Larry Reed 
        Director 
        Division of Pharmacy  
 
 
cc:  Jackie Glaze, ARA, Atlanta Regional Office       

Etta Hawkins, Atlanta Regional Office 
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